MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Friday, November 21, 2014
Water’s Edge
Westbrook, Connecticut
Members Present:
Glenda Armstrong, Henry Crawford, Eileen Daily, Ines Eaton (for Joette Katz), Danielle Forko, Tonya Lewis (by written proxy), Ebony McDaniel, Patrick Mickens (by written proxy), Patrick O’Hara, Julia O’Leary (for Peter Brown), Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo.
Members Absent:
Gregg Cogswell, Magdamaris Figueroa, Janice Giegler, Amy Giovannucci, DebraLee Hovey, Kevin Kane, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Tiffany Wynn, Amanda Young.
Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Antonio Donis

Department of Children and Families


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM
Minutes of the September 4, 2014 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 1:36 p.m.  The minutes of the September 4, 2014 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Update on the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance Retreat held November 20 & 21, 2014 (II)
Members discussed how they thought the retreat had gone.  The guest speaker Dedra Stafford was found to be excellent, especially her Friday session, and the addition of more time for interactions among participants went well.  People seemed satisfied with, and motivated by, the retreat.
Report of the Subcommittee on Disproportionate Minority Contact (III)
Ms. LaMotte distributed the updated Chart of DMC Projects dated September 29, 2014 the date the Subcommittee on DMC met.  The Subcommittee made suggestions for the Survey of Practitioners on DMC to be distributed in January 2015, recommended completing the Biennial Report shortening the document that was presented for review, and agreed that looking at DMC for cross-over youth would be interesting and worth supporting.  The Subcommittee will meet next in March 2015.
Update on School Staff Trainings and New NIJ Grant to Evaluate Them (IV)
Ms. LaMotte announced that the Office of Policy and Management had received a National Institute of Justice grant for the Effective School Staff Interactions with Students and Police: A Training Model (ESSI) project.  This project would train 12 schools in Connecticut on the school curriculum and evaluate changes in staff behavior including disciplinary incidents, suspensions and arrests.  Ms. LaMotte reported that school staff trainings had a slow start this fall with the first class canceled due to low enrollment and the next two with small numbers of participants.  The remaining three classes have large enrollments of about 30 persons each.
Update on Patrol Officer Trainings and Federal Grant to Train Out-of-State (V)
Ms. LaMotte presented information on the out-of-state trainings of the patrol curriculum and stated that the Connecticut trainings were not drawing trainees.  Members urged staff to share this information with the staff of the current Juvenile Jurisdiction Policy and Operations Coordinating Council (JJPOCC).
Discussion and Action on the 2015/2016 Police and Youth Program (VI)
Ms. LaMotte presented the 2014/2015 version of the Police and Youth Program and questioned whether there should be a greater mandate for police departments to send trainees to the patrol officer training if they apply for funds.  The JJAC voted to keep the program the same for 2015/2016 with minor word changes.
Discussion and Action on the 2015/2016 School Attendance Program (VII)

The JJAC approved the 2015/2016 School Attendance Program as a second year for the current 11 School Attendance Model Kindergarten Program grantees.
Other Business (VIII)

Ms. LaMotte presented the Department of Children and Families application for the Juvenile PREA (Prison Rape Elimination Act) Reallocation Funds.  Antonio Donis described the activities proposed and answered questions. 

The JJAC voted unanimously on the action listed below for funding under the Juvenile PREA Reallocation Program. (Eaton abstained.)
Applicant Agency

$ Requested
JJAC Action
Department of Children and Families
$8,524

Decision to approve funding at $8,524

The meeting was adjourned at 3:20 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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